

EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

CORPORATE RESOURCES

OVERVIEW AND SCRUTINY COMMITTEE

HELD ON 2 APRIL 2009

CROS.46/09
OVERVIEW REPORT AND WORK PROGRAMME

The Scrutiny Officer (Ms Edwards) presented report OS.17/08 providing an overview of matters related to the Corporate Resources Overview and Scrutiny Committee’s work.  

An Excerpt from the Minutes of the Infrastructure Overview and Scrutiny Committee on 26 February 2009 (IOS.19/09) was also submitted which recorded that the Committee would welcome the opportunity to input into the work of the Lease Cars Task and Finish Group.

Ms Edwards reported that:

· Report LDS.05/09 relating to the dates and times of meetings for 2009/10 approved by Council on 13 January 2009 included a scheduled meeting of this Committee on 3 September 2009.  Members were asked to consider and approve the rearrangement of that meeting to 25 August 2009 in order to facilitate consideration of the Council’s Medium Term Financial Plan and Capital Strategy by the Committee;

· In response to the review of scrutiny, Members had raised issues regarding the effectiveness and timing of the budget scrutiny process which made it difficult for them to contribute effectively.  It was therefore felt that the most appropriate way of resolving those issues would be to carry out a piece of Task and Finish Group work considering how budget scrutiny could be improved with particular reference to examining best practice from elsewhere.

The Corporate Resources Overview and Scrutiny Committee would lead on that piece of work, but Members of the Task Group would be drawn from all three Scrutiny Committees.  Members were asked to nominate two representatives from the Committee to serve on the Task and Finish Group; and 

· The initial meeting of the Lease Cars Task and Finish Group had taken place on 10 March 2009 when Councillor Allison was appointed as Lead Member.  The Terms of Reference were attached at Appendix 1 to report OS.17/08; subject to the following amendments:

(i) Following the words “To gain an overview of the current Lease Car Scheme and Car User Allowances” to words “included in the criteria” be added; and 

(ii) The word “decisions” be replaced with “conclusions” in the last parargraph.

The Task Group had met with relevant Officers on 1 April 2009 and, in order for the final report to be submitted to the Executive without any further delay, the Committee was asked to delegate approval for the final report to the Lead Member, in consultation with the Chairman of this Committee and Members of the Task Group.  A full copy of the draft report would be circulated to Members for comment.

· A report on the transformation of the City Council was not included on the Agenda. 

The latest version of the Work Programme was attached as Appendix 2, and Ms Edwards welcomed Members’ comments in that regard.

In discussion, Members agreed that:

(a) The meeting scheduled to take place on 3 September be rearranged for 25 August 2009 at 10.00 am as suggested;

(b) That Councillors Cape and Knapton be nominated to represent this Committee on the Budget Scrutiny Task and Finish Group;

(c) Referring to the issue of finalising the Lease Car Review report, Members considered that there was an important point of principle in terms of how the Committee undertook its work.  They felt that the matter must come back before the Committee, either to a scheduled meeting or, alternatively, a special meeting should that prove necessary.

The Town Clerk and Chief Executive (Ms Mooney) indicated that she would like to meet with the Task and Finish Group to give a strategic overview on behalf of the staff, which course of action was agreed.

(d) Members sought an indication of when a programme for the transformation of the authority was likely to be devised, together with the anticipated input this Committee may have in that regard.

In response, Ms Mooney informed Members that a draft programme (including indicative dates for completion of the various aspects of the transformation) would be discussed by the Senior Management Team on 8 April 2009, following which it would be submitted to the Executive.  She undertook to liaise with the Ms Edwards in May with a view to including that item on the Committee’s work programme for monitoring purposes.

A Member further expressed concern that the matter had not yet been included within the Forward Plan.  That was important in terms of providing clarity to all Members.  If an update could not be provided then the matter should be referred to the Executive for clarification.

The Finance and Performance Management Portfolio Holder indicated that he was not in a position to respond, but was happy for the Committee’s request to be forwarded to the Executive.

RESOLVED – (1) That the Overview Report and Work Programme be noted.

(2) That the meeting of the Corporate Resources Overview and Scrutiny Committee scheduled for 3 September 2009 be rearranged to take place on Tuesday 25 August 2009 commencing at 10.00 am. 

(3) That a Budget Scrutiny Task and Finish Group be established, and Councillors Cape and Knapton be nominated to represent this Committee on the Group.

(4) That the Town Clerk and Chief Executive be invited to meet with the Lease Cars Task and Finish Group to provide an overview on behalf of the staff; and the Task Group’s final report be brought before the Committee for approval, either at a scheduled meeting or a special meeting should that prove necessary.

(5) That the Executive be requested to provide clarification as to when a programme for the transformation of the authority would be included within the Forward Plan.







